M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Bonnie Rickert, Chairperson



Board Members

FROM:           Kathy Reutman

DATE:
November 3, 2015
RE:
             School-Based Behavioral Health Screening Initiative Agreement                      
                          At the September School Board meeting the Board approved participation in the School-Based Behavioral Health Screening Initiative to assist school-based staff in identifying students who may be affected by mental health challenges or substance use disorders.
	                          This screening will help schools identify risk factors and barriers to learning associated with behavioral health challenges, which are known to reduce the likelihood of student success in school.
                          Members of the Mental Health Task Force have participated in   orientation training and find the screening tool, The Global Appraisal of Individual Needs Short Screener (GAIN-SS) will meet one of our identified needs for at- risk middle and high school students. 

	

	In order to us the GAIN Short Screener and the GAIN-SS web we are required to complete the Data Sharing Agreement, the GAIN –SS Web Request and Agency Set-up Form and the GAIN Usage Agreement. Please note that the Paying Agency is Boone County schools. At this time, the Initiative will pay for GAIN-SS access for participating school districts and will do so through the 2015-2016 school year. The Initiative is in the process of negotiating a reduced price for school districts who wish to continue using the GAIN-SS post-Initiative funding. 


I have attached a copy of Data Sharing Agreement, the GAIN –SS   Web Request, the Agency Set-up Form and the GAIN Usage Agreement for your review. 
 I recommend the board approve Data Sharing Agreement, the   GAIN –SS   Web Request and Agency Set-up Form and the GAIN Usage Agreement, as presented.

